Statement for Budget Council
Tackling Worklessness

In addition to the Working Neighbourhoods fund, the Authority undertakes and supports many other activities which tackle worklessness.

From LABGI investments to support the delivery of the City Employment & Skills Plan to Community & Voluntary Sector & Global Grants;
From discrete SEEDA funding for AIF legacy projects such as the Wired Sussex Internship Project to Skills for Jobs funding from the LSC for Constructing Futures;
From our own Supported Employment Team with funding from EQUAL, Job Centre Plus and others to the Adult Learning work that we undertake supported by the LSC and Job Centre Plus.

This Authority has been adept at securing funds to support activity that tackles worklessness.

And this activity is well co-ordinated. The recently reformed City Employment & Skills Steering Group is helping join up the various threads to ensure that future plans align with each other and with the City Employment and Skills Plan priorities.
This authority recognises the need to improve outcomes which see more residents moving from worklessness back into employment.
The authority also supports those organisations who are seeking additional funds through the European Social Fund to support this activity in the future and we look forward to working with successful bidders on the delivery of their programmes.
Similarly we will be working with regional providers of Pathways to Work and other government programmes to ensure that services meet local needs and work with local community and voluntary sector organisations.
A Budget of approximately £52m is allocated to the South East to tackle worklessness over the period 2008-2011 and local bids currently total (Neil – is there a summary of what local bidding is worth?)
Council teams, including those from Supported Employment and Adult Learning, are working with bidding organisations on securing funds to support this local activity. 
Brighton & Hove City Council is one of the first in the country to sign up to the DWP Local Employment Partnership which will see workless residents accessing employment opportunities in the Council. Departments across the Council in such areas as Housing and Adult Social Care are linking with local agencies to ease the transition to work for hard to reach groups.
The Economic Development team is working with businesses and local agencies including the City College to ensure that the immediate and long term skill needs of employers are met locally and that services designed to re-engage workless residents are employment focused. 
The council is working with funding agencies and strategic partners on a long term plan, facilitated through the City Employment and Skill Steering Group to ensure that mainstream funds to tackle worklessness are effectively utilised across the City so that time limited funds such as the Working Neighbourhoods Fund are used to add value rather than duplicate existing services.
